
   
 

  

 
  

   
 

  
 

 
 

 
 

 
     

   
  

 
 

 
      

   
        

     
   
      

  

     
   

 

       
 

 

 

 
 

 
  

 

             

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 

Region 1 
5 Post Office Square, Suite 100 

Boston, MA 02109-3912 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

April 24, 2024 

Bruce Thompson 
de maximis, inc. 

Re: Approval to change submission date of 100% Remedial Design Report for In-Situ 
Sequestration of Uranium in Overburden within the Holding Basin for the Nuclear Metals Inc. 
Superfund Site, Concord, Massachusetts 

Dear Mr. Thompson: 

EPA received the request to extend the submission date for the 100% Remedial Design Report 
for In-Situ Sequestration of Uranium in Overburden within the Holding Basin deliverable for the 
Nuclear Metals Superfund Site, Inc. by 6 months (from April 23, 2024 to October 23, 2024). The 
purpose of this extension is to conduct a second pilot study to explore other methods to 
emplace the zero-valent iron that may be more time and cost effective. This request is 
permitted as allowed by Paragraph 6.3 of the Statement of Work provided as Appendix B of the 
Consent Decree (CD) (Civil Action No. 1:19-cv-12097-RGS) for the Remedial Design / Remedial 
Action (RD/RA) at the Nuclear Metals Superfund Site, Inc. 

EPA approves the request to modify the submission date for the 100% Remedial Design Report 
for In-Situ Sequestration of Uranium in Overburden within the Holding Basin to October 23, 
2024. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me at (617) 918-1435 or at nierenberg.kara@epa.gov should 
you have any questions in this regard. 

Sincerely, 

Kara Nierenberg 
Remedial Project Manager 

cc: 
Garry Waldeck, MassDEP 
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